N
N
A
A
N
SNA
NN
TS
\\\\\\\

March 2023

Hello dear readers,
with this *Toilet Paper” we would like to inform you about current topics in the Department
of Computer Science. As usual, we are happy to hear your feedback.

Please send any comments and wishes directly to oeffentlichkeit.fin@lists.uni-ulm.de.
Receive The Toilet Paper via e-mail: SUBSCRIBE klo.fin an sympa@lists.uni-ulm.de Senden.
More FIN infos via e-mail: SUBSCRIBE info.fin an sympa@lists.uni-ulm.de Senden.

We are also active on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and Telegram.

More at stuve.uni-ulm.de/fin/en.

Revision Courses ("Repetitorien”)

For some lectures of the German-speaking programs there are revision courses to help you
prepare for the exam, organised by students in higher semesters. So far, the following dates
have been announced:

Grundlagen der technischen Informatik: 07.03.- 09.03., 10-16 Uhr

Up-to-date information on the revision courses can be found on the Website of the Fach-
schaft: https://stuve.uni-ulm.de/fin/services/repetitorien.

Registration (Pro-)Seminars

The registration for the (Pro-)Seminars for the SoSe 23 is still possible until 15.03. under
the following Moodle pages

For Proseminars https://moodle.uni-ulm.de/course/view.php?id=39473

For Seminars: https://moodle.uni-ulm.de/course/view.php?id=39474

In the bachelor programs Computer Science, Media Informatics and Software Engineering
according to the new examination regulations (FSPO 2022) you do not have to take a pros-
eminar anymore. And in case you don’t care for either pro- or seminars because you are
enrolled in the M. Sc. Cognitive Systems, you can still repurpose this paragraph as a re-
minder that some of your classes might also require pre-registration - check the respective
column in next semester’s course list!
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One time payment

All students who were enrolled at a German university and had their ordinary residence or
first residence in Germany as of December 1st 2022 are eligible to apply to receive 200€ to
help pay with the rise in energy costs. Application will be possible starting on March 15th
on the website www.einmahlzahlung200.de. Unfortunately, no apparent thought has been
given to translating the official websites. All the better that there are some universities that
provide information about the application process in English. So, in case you are unsure
about auto-translating the official website, other options are to look up - for example - ”Uni
Tubingen One-off payment” or ”200 Euro For Students Studierendenwerk Stuttgart”, which
both offer English translations.

365€-Ticket Baden-Wiirttemberg

From March 1, it is possible for all under 27 years old to purchase the 365€ ticket. This
allows you to use all local and regional public transport in Baden-Wirttemberg for one
year. The ticket can be purchased at the points of sale of the transport association in which
the purchaser lives or studies.

Meme of the Month

Taking the
Exam at the
first appointment

Studying the whole
lecture-free period
and writing the exam
on the second appointment

Here we publish the best meme in each issue. Anyone can send in memes to:
oeffentlichkeit.fin®@lists.uni-ulm.de, preferably with "Meme of the Month” in the sub-
ject line. We’re looking forward to your creative ideas!

We wish all those who have (successfully) survived the first exam period a nice
lecture-free time!
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